
Glenwood Telecommunications, Inc. 
Thayer County Project 
Attachment M_2-Letters of Support 

Glenwood Telecommunications, Inc. has signed letters of support from members within the 
Thayer County project area showing their support for approval of Glenwood 
Telecommunications’ grant application for Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program funding.  



  

 

Nebraska Public Service Commission 

1200 N Street, Suite 300 

Lincoln, Nebraska 68508 

 

RE: Broadband Bridge Program 

          June 1, 2022 

Dear Commissioners: 

I am writing to encourage you to approve the request made by Glenwood 

Telecommunications, Inc. for funding under the Governor’s LB1144 Broadband Bridge 

Program throughout much of rural Thayer County. All of Thayer County lies in the 32nd 

Legislative District, which I have the privilege of serving 

During my first term in office, I have been a strong proponent of facilitating public-

private partnerships. I understand that Glenwood is actively working with Thayer County 

“to determine how to expeditiously deploy broadband infrastructure to best serve the 

needs of all locations in the Project footprint.” That’s roughly 85 rural Nebraskans who 

don’t have broadband today. Glenwood’s track record when it comes to serving all 

locations in its service territory is critical to my support for their application. 

Not only have the public-private partners agreed to serve all locations, but they have 

agreed to cooperate to ensure that services will be affordable for all residents. What 

Glenwood has agreed to with Thayer County is the type of collaboration we should be 

encouraging, and you can do so by approving Glenwood’s application. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Senator Tom Brandt 







June 8, 2022 

RE: Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program, Round 2 

To Whom it May Concern: 

The Southeast Nebraska Development District (SEN DD) is pleased to extend its support to Glenwood 

Telecommunications, Inc.'s Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program application in Thayer County. 

SEN DD believes communities should be involved in the broadband expansion process. This application is a 

shining example of how local stakeholders can play an active role in supporting private projects and grant 

applications. Since late March, SEN DD has held discussions with stakeholders in Thayer County to form a 

countywide Broadband Action Team (BAT). Led by Carley Bruning and Thayer County Economic Development 

Alliance (TCEDA), this diverse group of residents, business owners, educators, and local officials worked to 

assess the need for additional broadband investment in the county and engaged ISPs to develop projects to 

improve connectivity. Upon the BAT's recommendation, the Thayer County Commission approved a $500,000 

contribution from county ARPA funds to support Glenwood's application, making this a true public-private 

partnership. 

This project will address a significant need for rural broadband access. Thayer County is among the region's 

least-served areas: based on the latest FCC data, only 14 percent of the county is served by wireline broadband 

capable of 100/20 Mbps. This project will measurably increase that number by connecting 78 homes over 51 

miles of fiber. Furthermore, the design of this project places six of the county's underserved communities 

next-in-line for fiber buildout. Not only will this connectivity bring immediate benefit to residents and 

businesses in the area, but it will also set the stage for future economic growth, resident attraction, and 

sustainability for years to come. 

Glenwood's willingness to engage the Thayer BAT and develop this public-private partnership sets a valuable 

precedent for continued efforts to connect rural Nebraskans to reliable, high-speed broadband. SEN DD backs 

this project proposal with enthusiasm and urges the Public Service Commission to approve this application. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Bliss 

Executive Director 

LINCOLN OFFICE 

7407 0 Street 

Lincoln, NE 68510 

Office: 402-475-2560 

www.sendd.org 
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AUBURN OFFICE 

919 Central Avenue 

Auburn, NE 68305 

Office: 402-862-2201 



 

310 LINCOLN AVE//PO BOX 254, HEBRON, NE 68370 
T (402) 768-7407 // W TCEDA.ORG 

June 21, 2022 

RE: Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program  

 

Dear NPSC Commissioners, 

The Thayer County Economic Development Alliance (TCEDA) supports Glenwood 

Telecommunications, Inc. application for Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program to 

increase the miles of fiber in rural Thayer County. This will result in connecting 78 rural 

homes to fiber and designing another phase of build-out in six underserved Thayer 

County communities.  

Because Thayer County is one of the least served areas in Nebraska according to the 

most recent FCC data, TCEDA has been working together with Thayer County 

Commissioners to bring better connectivity to our residents. With this partnership 

along with many stakeholders across the county, a Broadband Action Team (BAT) was 

formed to assess the data and needs while working towards solutions. Through this, 

the Thayer County Commissioners approved to contribute $500,000 ARPA funds for 

this application. 

Our county is powered by businesses and families choosing to thrive in rural areas. 

Reliance on technology is growing exponentially, especially in production agriculture 

where automated systems are increasingly being used. Beyond that, established 

companies in Thayer County require cutting edge connectivity to global markets to 

conduct business.  

The deployment of broadband more densely in our area aids TCEDA’s strategic 

economic mission of people and business attraction and retention. This grant will 

serve as an important piece to ensure that the needs of rural Thayer County will be 

met for years to come. 

TCEDA enthusiastically encourages the Public Service Commission’s approval for a 

Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program grant to better serve rural Thayer County 

residents as we continue to work together to drive growth now and into the future.  

Sincerely, 

Carley Bruning 
Executive Director 











 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

06/08/2022   
To: Glenwood Telecommunications, Inc. 

          510 West Gage Street 

          Blue Hill, NE 68930 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

I am writing to you in support of the Nebraska Broadband Bridge Program funding, which is being applied for by Glenwood 

Telecommunications.   

 

As a small manufacturing business in rural Nebraska, our operations at MetalQuest rely heavily on reliable internet, and as a 

result, the technologies and processes within our building would cease to function without reliable internet. Of course, our 

company is not alone in this. Now more than ever, reliable internet access is crucial for the day to day operations of schools, 

businesses, and communities as a whole. Rural communities such as Thayer County have an especially critical need for internet 

access. Members of the community rely on the internet to conduct business, communicate, and gain access to knowledge and 

services that would otherwise be unobtainable in many cases. Our community would benefit significantly from economic 

incentives budgeted toward expanding broadband access to rural Thayer County.  

 

When it comes to the area of education, many students within Thayer County have been faced with the obstacle of struggling to 

keep up with their course work due to poor internet access. Such an obstacle does a disservice to these students and is 

something that needs corrected.  In general, a lack of adequate broadband connectivity is preventing the widespread use of 

internet for all members of education in our rural area. The internet is both a beneficial and necessary tool for students and 

staff.  

 

In writing to you, my hope is that you will consider funding a fiber project in Thayer County, which is being applied for by 

Glenwood Telecommunications. The ability to work and learn online with ease is critical for the long term success of students 

and teachers within Thayer County, and every one of these individuals deserves an equal opportunity. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely,   

 

Scott Harms | President   
MetalQuest Unlimited, Inc.   
scott@metalquest.net | P: 402.768.3811   
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